
May 14, 1987 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday 

May 14, 1987 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.  

All members were present.  Also present were the following:   

 Steve Kelley  

 Gerald Bennett  

 Mr. & Mrs. Bunky Lourey.  

 The minutes were approved by motion of Wilbur Danner, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was approved by  motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, 

carried.  

 The final plan for Gerald Bennett was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Hilbert, carried.   

 The annual budget meeting for Adams County Earned Income Tax will be held on 

June 7, 1987.   

 A letter was read from Dean Shultz - Fabrick has paid and completed all 

requirements for his permits.  Township will drop charges and Fabrick will pay costs.   

 New Sunshine Law - names of all attending meetings.   

 Supervisors made inspection of Hillside Estate Roads.  The following items need to 

be completed:   

1.  culverts did not have headwalls,  

2.  road needs to be sealed,  

3.  shoulders (4 ft.) 

4.  secure side drains with sod and/or tile.   

 

 Junkyard inspection was held on April 13, 1987 - letters ready to go out at this time.   

 Stop sign at Roberts & Plunkert Roads missing.   

 Solid Waste Meeting to be held on May 21, 1987 

 Secretary to bid for FB1 for June 11, 1987 meeting.  Roads to be topped are:  Rock 

Creek Ford - 16’;  Gulden Road - 18’;  Roberts Road - 18’;  White Church Road 

intersection;  Benner Road - 14’.   

 It is not time to MOW roads.   

 Mr. and Ms. Bunky Lourey were present for information on the 13 acre parcel of 

Mr. Harris land on Plunkert Road.   

 They wanted to know if the 13 acres could be sub-divided into 3 lots.  Supervisors 

advised them it could be but they would need a sewage test done on all three lots.  If they 

wanted to build just one house they would still need a sewage permit test done for one 

house, unless they have a signed agreement before January 10, 1987 and recorded in the 

Court House.  Then they could build on the 13 acres with-out a sewage test but could not 

further sub-divided.  They would have until January 10, 1987 to complete their house.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. by motion of Hilbert.   

 Submitted by Barbara Snyder, secretary.   


